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“The Club Coach Assessment Day”- Phil Bayliss kindly recalls his experience





Following the six Coach Development Workshops in the autumn, seven Coaches from around the County took the Club Coach Assessment in April. The morning was spent preparing for the Net Assessment where each coach was given details of the County Under 14 players they would be working with and a scenario that they were to work towards. Each coach had two bowlers and one batsman to work with and had to focus on the batsman and one of the bowlers.





The scenarios varied and could have been:


The first 10 overs; how would the batsman approach this situation and how would the bowlers look to bowl, e.g., lines, lengths, swing.


Increasing scoring rate in the middle overs of a 50 over game for the batsman. Bowlers trying out variations


Improvisation in the last 10 overs by the batsman, bowling dot balls for the bowlers, Yorkers, slower balls etc





The Assessor looked to see if you could run a net safely and work with a small group of players on their tactical development.  We were also assessed on our ability to apply the information gained through the Workshops, such as communication skills and the ability to observe and analyse the players’ performance in practice scenarios. Afterwards the Assessor, who also told you what you had done well and what you could improve upon, gave us 1-1 feedback. We were told at this time if we had passed this part of the Assessment. Fortunately all seven did.


The afternoon was spent doing video analysis. The video focussed on one batsman and one bowler from a County Under 17 game. A pro forma had to be completed with different sections, for example: Batting: Initial set up, Grip, stance, backswing and pre delivery movement. Bowling:  Grip on ball, speed of run up, direction of run up


The rest of the form asks you to give details of how you would work with the batsman and bowler, what they did well and things you felt they need to work on. You have to wait to hear if you have passed, as the video analysis forms are sent off to be marked!


The whole day was very well organised with the Assessors putting everyone at ease. It was good to have quality players to work with. The video analysis was not rushed and was done in an easy way to follow.


The Club Coach Award is for any Level II Coach who wishes to move their knowledge forward so that they can work with the more elite players on a 1-1 basis. It takes you beyond Group Coaching and into the more technical side of the game. It develops your communication skills with players and how to get them to think more for themselves about the tactical side of their game. It is also an Award you have to do should you wish to move on to Level III













































































































































































                                                                                                                                                                      

















































































































































































































Useful email addresses:


Martin Webb - DCBCoaches@aol.com 


Matt Theedom - matt.theedom@ecb.co.uk


Visit www.devoncricket.co.uk




















should or should have applied for this course, get them to fill out the application form, which is available to download on the Coaches’ Website and send it to Martin Webb ASAP. The UKCC2 course is already very well subscribed.





The response to our request for help was well received and it is hoped, before the winter, that a new South Devon Cricket Coaches Association will be up and running. Watch the website for news…





District Coaching Associations need to nominate THREE coaches each, with UKCC 2 or equivalent qualification (Old ECB Level II) to attend the SIX Development Workshops after Christmas, (again details on line). These coaches, together with the other twelve coaches who attend the Workshops (all those coaches who took and passed their UKCC2 in 2007/08 should really think of applying) should then go onto take the Club Coach qualification shortly afterwards. The Workshops are Coaching in a Net, Coaching a Team, Coaching Batters 1, Coaching Batters 2, Coaching Bowlers and Coaching Wicket Keepers and Fielders.  Please see the previous Winter ENewsletter, available on line, for more information about the Workshop dates and the Club Coach qualification.





Unfortunately, due to circumstance outside our control, the Devon Cricket Board “Leading the Field” Conference to be held at the new cricket centre, when it opens, has been postponed until the 2009 Easter Holiday. More details will be posted when available.





The Inter District match programme, part of the County selection process, is under review and I understand there will be District Age Group matches in September from which the County Winter Coaching squads will be selected. These matches will be organised and the responsibility of the District Groups/Coaching Associations. This idea has been discussed previously and it will be interesting to see what happens. I hate to be controversial but it will never be possible to cover all eventualities and to keep everyone happy. This year most County Age Group sides have picked up players from the District matches, played in April/May, who have developed over the winter. A difficult one!





Other than when asked, very few of you have been forth coming with ideas or articles for inclusion in the ENewsletters or for the Website. Please don’t be shy.  I would really welcome articles and photos about coaching experiences, drills, sessions, stories etc, which we could share with the remainder of the County and Coaches further a field. 





Enjoy the remainder of the season.





jonathan.mears@virgin.net
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Are you a member of the ECBCA?


Are you insured?


If not why not consider joining.


There are real benefits!


Join by following the links on


the DCB Coaches’ Web pages. 


Get your Club to pay!



































Lets just have a brief look at one aspect of mind matters- “Body Language”. There is a definite connection between the way a player looks and behaves/performs and his/her attitude, that is the way he/she believes and thinks.  It’s not what he/she says (7%) or the way he/she says it (38%), but his/her body language (55%), which says how, and what he/she is feelings and is thinking.  So walking out to bat, shoulders slumped, head down suggests nervousness/fear/negativity and the player will probably play accordingly! 





So we need to encourage those players who exhibit poor body language to look more assured and confident. For instance, get them to keep their head up and back straight; ask them not to slouch but relax their shoulders-get them to do some shoulder exercises to loosen them up, take a few deep breaths in through the nose and out through the mouth, they should again feel less tense and look more relaxed and positive; get them to smile and laugh- it will relieve stress and help them relax; get them to take a little more time, not to rush things- which gives a sense of calm and confidence and makes them feel a little less stressed; get them to make eye contact when being spoken too or for instance when being sledged (not that they will be sledged of course).  Looking smart, shirt tucked in, white socks, clean kit and hands not in pockets or crossed arms will make them look professional and if they mean business too. There is a basic sports science handout you can download and use on the Website.

















Welcome to the Summer 2008 Devon Cricket Board Coaches Association ENewsletter. With the season well under way, many of you will be heavily involved coaching at your Club, School, or with District age group or County Youth sides.  I hope that some of the drills and information in the previous ENewsletters have been of use.  Any feedback would be most welcome.





Whilst the winter 2008/09 West Devon UKCC1 course is well subscribed, there are still disappointingly lots of places available for the North Devon UKCC1 course, details of which are available online.  If you know of anyone at your Club, School or where ever who 





www.devoncricket.co.uk/coaches/index.html





“Developing Winning Minds and Ways”


The players we coach all have ability to some degree or another and so as coaches how can we help them improve their performance(s)? There are various aspects we can consider and I suspect many of you work, dependant upon the age and ability of the player(s), principally on the first three, and the fourth of the list below, to a lesser degree or not at all, when you are coaching, either on an individual or group basis. 





1 Physical fitness    2 Technical skills    3Tactical awareness     4 Mind Matters
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